
 
 
 

Senate Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee 
January 29, 2025 

Senate Bill 130 – County Boards of Education – Student Cellular Device Use Policy – Established 
LETTER OF INFORMATION 

 
The Maryland Chapter of the American Academy of Pediatrics (MDAAP) is a statewide association 

representing more than 1,100 pediatricians and allied pediatric and adolescent healthcare practitioners in the State 
and is a strong and established advocate promoting the health and safety of all the children we serve.  On behalf 
of MDAAP, we submit this letter of information for Senate Bill 130. 

 
As pediatricians, we are deeply committed to promoting the health and well-being of children and 

adolescents. We know from both research and clinical experience that the use of cell phones in schools presents 
complex challenges, including impacts on academic focus, mental health, and peer relationships. The American 
Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) has developed a Resource Guide for Pediatricians: School Phone Policies, which 
we encourage this Committee to review as it explores policy solutions. The guide offers evidence-based 
recommendations on the role of cell phones in schools and strategies for balancing educational needs with the 
realities of technology in students’ lives. The resource can be accessed here: Resource Guide for Pediatricians: 
School Phone Policies 

 
We also wish to draw your attention to a specific concern regarding proposed legislation that includes 

"health" exemptions to school phone use restrictions. While we understand the intent to support students with 
documented medical conditions, such provisions, if broadly defined, could unintentionally burden pediatricians 
and other healthcare providers with an influx of appointment requests from families seeking exemptions for their 
children to retain phone access. This could divert critical time and resources away from other essential healthcare 
needs. To mitigate this risk, we recommend that any proposed exemptions include clear and specific criteria for 
medical necessity. We also suggest working collaboratively with schools, healthcare providers, and families to 
ensure policies are both practical and equitable in implementation. 

 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter and for your commitment to the well-being of 

Maryland’s children. 
 
 
For more information call:  
Christine K. Krone 
J. Steven Wise 
Danna L. Kauffman 
410-244-7000 
 

https://www.aap.org/en/patient-care/media-and-children/center-of-excellence-on-social-media-and-youth-mental-health/resource-guide-for-pediatricians-school-phone-policies/
https://www.aap.org/en/patient-care/media-and-children/center-of-excellence-on-social-media-and-youth-mental-health/resource-guide-for-pediatricians-school-phone-policies/

